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Abolition of Criminal Court Charge:

Napo, the Trade Union and Professional Association for Probation and Family Court Staff

Napo is delighted to hear that the Lord Chancellor Michael Gove has decided to abolish the Criminal Court Charge. This draconian charge introduced by the previous Lord Chancellor Chris Grayling was having a disproportionate impact on offenders and gave no discretion to sentencers. 

Alongside other justice organisations Napo has campaigned for the charge to be scrapped from day one. Evidence suggested that defendants were pleading guilty to offences they had not committed in order to avoid the compulsory charge. There was also mounting evidence to suggest that imposing the charge on homeless or very low income offenders for minor offences such as shop theft was resulting in disproportionate sentences and leaving the defendants in debt that they could not be realistically expected to pay. 

Ian Lawrence General Secretary said “This is a great victory for all those who campaigned against it, and we hope now that Michael Gove will go on to review other failing reforms imposed by Chris Grayling such as the privatization of the Probation service”.
For more information please contact: 

Tania Bassett -  Napo National Official Press, Parliament & Campaigns.

tbassett@napo.org.uk
Mob: 07904184195
